## President's Report

<u>4/12 DDA Meeting</u> – Discussion regarding the sealant being applied to the Streetscape. Discussion on status of the Veterans' Council moving to the Village. Eric Scymanski, NEMCOG had a work session with the DDA Board with regards to their plan for the village; which is needed for the RRC.

<u>4/13 Street Scape sealant –</u> spoke with Joe and Warren.

<u>4/27 RRC Plan</u> – spoke with Eric @ NEMCOG and discussed specific wording for the DDA Plan. Because the Village still needs a Relocation Plan and a Tax Abatement Policy; wording to the effect that the DDA will be working with the Village Council to develop. Eric also suggested that I get ahold of Pablo at MEDC to see what other Plans and Policies we need in place.

Submitted paperwork to the CFNEM for reimbursement for the mulch purchased for Flights.

## 4/28

Emailed Diane at MSHDA regarding the status of the Village grant. She responded that we should be receiving the grant paperwork soon.

Spoke with Nancy Smithton regarding the possibility of getting a High School student to help around the village for 5 weeks this summer. Contacted Gary.

Emailed Bob at Stephenson regarding the ARPA report.

Spoke with Josie Bobick regarding the home behind hers and the leaves in the ditch. Contacted Gary.

Researched on the Internet RRC docs and plans for consideration in the future.

<u>4/29</u> ARPA Report – worked with Cindy Scott, Marsha and Linda to complete and submit to the US Department of Treasury.

4/30 Restrooms - I had a phone call from Linda that one of the thermostats in the restrooms had been tampered with. The  $\frac{1}{2}$ " plastic cover had been broken and the heat was turned up to 90. We will be checking the trail cam to see if we can identify the individual/individuals involved.

## **Road Report**

<u>Traverse Bay Rd.</u> – I spoke with Becky at Huron Engineering, Traverse Bay Rd project is supposed to begin the end of June.

Respectfully submitted, Sheila